30 Grant Street Cambridge 38, Massachusetts March 26, 1951

Dear Dr. Kirsch,

Thank you very much for your kind letter of March 22nd.
When father and I talked about plans for the future at Christmas
time and I suggested that it would not be at all difficult to arrange a trip to New York, I did not yet know my new schedule for A
the spring term. As things stand now, I have lectures and laboratory work six days a week and examinations looming on April 13th
and June 1st. If I took off a weekend, I should have cause to
worry about my work. However, I will be passing through New York
on my way home for spring vacation, and could arrange to come to
the Boards office on Saturday morning, April 14th. If that date
is inconvenient, I would be happy to come any day in the beginning
of June, after the first, or perhaps later in the course of the
summer.

Although I see no cause for haste, I think it would be good to talk with you and Dr. Gerberding in the not too distant future, in order to find out what your plans are and whether you think I would fit into them. My own plans are still phastic and waiting to be molded by yours, but doubt and memory have raised questions in my mind, and I need your good judgment and advice to help me find the answer.

Thank you for your good wishes for a joyous and blessed Eastertide. They were fulfilled in a very beautiful performance of Bach's St. Matthew Passion. Please give my regards to Mrs. Mirsch and to Dr. Gerberding, and all good wishes for you.

Respectfully,